National Space Grant Alliance Board

Draft Telecon Minutes

June 9, 2010
Participants: John Gregory, Bill Garrard, Chris Brown, Mary Sandy, Joe Danek, Carolyn Fuller, Dick Henry, Yervant  Terzian, Pat Hynes,  Chris Koeller and Peter Shultz. 

Majid Jaraiedi and Raji Patel emailed their proxy to Mary Sandy

Approval of minutes of May 26, 2010 telecon: Pat Hynes corrected the date for the SOI kick-off meeting to June 10, 2010. Pat Hynes moved to approve the minutes. John Gregory seconded the motion. All present were in favor for approving the minutes.
Carrie Booth: Mary Sandy informed the Board that Carrie Booth will be on leave and she will be working closely with Joe Danek and Carolyn Fuller to present her with a gift certificate and a plaque. Yervant suggested that the gift certificate should be worth $100. Mary will see if Carrie Booth can stop by during the Alliance meeting on July 14th.
Charlie Bolden Appointment: Mary Sandy informed the Board that Jeff Hoffman will make the arrangements for the appointment because he had the original conversation with Charlie Bolden.  Jeff had informed Mary in an email that he saw Bolden again the past weekend and they had talked about the disappointment in the delay in the funding. Potential appointment dates will be in July and early August. 
Mary mentioned that she has talked to Yervant about participating in this meeting and after discussions with VSA will invite Alex Gilmore the team. Chris Brown will be the other member as the vice-chair of the Alliance. 
Draft House letter: Mary asked Joe Danek and Carolyn Fuller to comment on the value, the need and the timing of the letter.
Carolyn Fuller –

Reason for writing the letter
· Mollohan is still here and is willing to do something.
· Past couple of days there has been  a lot of publicity of duplicate STEM programs and the interesting thing was that NASA put all of its education program in the list. NASA wants to revamp its Education program. And all departments have been asked to submit budgets by September 13, 2010 with 5% cuts.
Argument against the letter 
· not well received in some quarters 
· will raise some controversy
· not knowing who will be at NASA Education
Content of the letter

· Tax

· Management issue
Carolyn also suggested that one way was to throw all issues on the table, since this may be the only shot.

She also mentioned that the letter should be send within the next month. As regards to the content, if the letter is only about the amount then it is better to send it before the Bolden meeting

Joe Danek –

- Support sending the letter since there is interest in Congress at present
- OMB looking closely at programs and the entire education budget will be scrutinized. 
-  We were able to us traditional ways to achieve our goals but traditional ways   of doing business will not work now.
- There will be major changes in STEM programs. Looking at the NSF’s new Director, one can project out to see that there will be a lot more technology orientation in the programs

-  I am in favor of rearing our head up and not be silent for the rest of our lives.
Yervant asked Carolyn whether Congress can “up” the Space Grant Budget from $28.5 million to $40 or $50 million?

There was a lot of discussion on the content of the letter. Dick Henry wanted to put all the issues on the letter while Yervant asked whether we need to complain about management. Mary Sandy suggested that we need to have something in the letter that assures the current funding level of Space Grant

Mary Sandy informed that the CSJ committee chief of staff welcomes such a letter.  Joe Danek mentioned that the Committee is willing to do something before Mollohan leaves. 

Yervant asked a question about the timing of the letter. Joe Danek mentioned that if at the Bolden meeting he agrees with all our problems, then we just revise the letter to Congress and not complain but just request to increase the program budget. Mary informed the Board that the Bolden meeting will not take place before July 19th,2010.

Mary suggested that the timing for the letter is now and at the very least request support for Space Grant at the current level.  She asked the rest of the Board whether we send a letter to Congress to support Space Grant at the current fiscal year level?  Everyone present agreed to the sending the letter, including Majid and Raji via proxy. Chris Koehler also agreed
Next, there was a discussion on what goes in the letter. From Mar Sandy’s point of view there were 2 issues

(i) Tax

(ii) Timelines

The consensus was that there was nothing wrong in stating that the tax is excessive but to leave out management issues. 
Joe Danek talked about the problem we are facing, namely that we have not got grants in a timely manner. One way out of this is to change the deadline to November. After a lot of discussion, the consensus was that we were not going to include the issue of not getting our funding in a timely way. There was also a consensus to include a table in the letter which shows the presidential funding level, the congressional mandated level and a third column showing the tax.
Mary informed that she will send a draft but will need electronic signatures

There was some discussion on the transition meeting. Chris Koehler, Chris Brown and Yervant Terzian will help with the messages for the Bolden meeting. Mary Sandy said that she will meet with Chris Brown and Yervant in Washington DC
